
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
  

 
January 29, 2020 

 
Committee:  Senate Budget & Taxation    

 
Bill: SB 223 – Commission on Tax Policy, Reform, and Fairness 

 
Position: Support  

 
Reason for Position: 

 
The Maryland Municipal League supports Senate Bill 223 and is thankful for the 
opportunity to designate a representative to this commission, which is tasked with 
reviewing aspects of the State’s tax policy as it interacts with local government.  
 
For the 2020 legislative session, the Maryland Municipal League adopted a Strategic 
Initiative to explore and support the creation of new municipal sources of revenue.  
 
As it stands, municipalities are overdependent 
on property taxes to provide essential 
services for their residents. Over half of 
municipal general fund revenues are derived 
from property taxes, and for some, property 
taxes account for over 65% of total revenues. 
Local jurisdictions have little control over the 
other major sources of revenue, leaving 
municipalities with few options when fiscal 
challenges arise. Maryland’s cities and towns 
need alternative revenue sources to support 
new and existing programs that their residents 
look for them to provide. 

 
The League respectfully requests that this committee provide SB 223 with a favorable 
report. 
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FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT: 
 
Scott A. Hancock  Executive Director 

Candace L. Donoho        Government Relations Specialist 

Bill Jorch    Manager, Government Relations & Research 

Justin Fiore   Manager, Government Relations 


